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Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

Jan 8 
Town Council Meeting 

Dundurn Town Office                  

6 pm 

Annexation Public Discussion 

7 pm (see poster page 18) 
 

Jan 9 
RM Council Meeting 

RM Office 

8 am 

Jan 10 
Wings of Hope Meeting          

Breast Cancer Survivor Group          

Dundurn United Church         

6:30 pm 

Jan 10 
Wellness Clinic           

Lions Rm - Community Hall 

8:30 am - 10 am 

Jan 16 
RM of Dundurn           

AGM Meeting             

Community Hall 

7:00 pm (see poster page 11)   

Jan 27 
Paint Night  

Peewee Hockey Fundraiser 

Community Hall 

7:00 pm 
 

Jan 31 
Bingo 

Community Hall 

7:00 pm 
 

Wheatkings  
January Hockey Schedule 
See Page 4 
 

Al (Allah Ditta Butte) never       

imagined he would have two    

businesses in Dundurn, but a year 

and a half ago he did just that. 

Already the owner of Dundurn 

Auto, his dream of - again - owning 

a restaurant is becoming a reality.  

Al isn’t a stranger to the food  

industry. Prior to moving to     

Saskatchewan he resided in    

Toronto where he owned a fish 

and chip restaurant. After he sold 

the business and went on to other 

adventures, he realized how much 

he missed being a restaurant   

owner. Al has said he is very fond 

of Dundurn and the people he has 

met here. He wants to do what he 

can to grow the town and hire 

local.  

When he purchased his second 

property in Dundurn, he applied for 

a discretionary zoning permit to 

allow a mixed use of commercial 

and residential.  

The area for his new take-out 

restaurant was perfect as it is 

close to other highway businesses 

and newly zoned commercial land 

owned by Sunshine Meadows.  

Al started renovations from the 

ground up, in what was a former 

garage at the residential property. 

On December 20th the building 

was packed with contractors, tile 

setters, carpenters, and most  

importantly, the pizza oven.  It was 

being installed as mechanics 

worked to ensure the oven was 

working efficiently. 

Al’s business partner Muhammad 

Shahid (left), will start as the   

restaurant manager and has been 

busy training in Calgary on all 

aspects of making a great pizza 

pie.  

Muhammad, a former police officer 

before he immigrated to Canada is 

looking forward to meeting the 

community and his new career as 

a pizzaiolo. 

Plans for the grand opening of 

“Slice” is scheduled for January 

2018. In the meantime, the menu 

is being tweaked, social media is 

being established, and the final 

touches are being made in the 

pizza shop. Keep your eyes and 

ears open for the    announcement 

in January! 

Recipe for Success 

By 

Glenda Pryor 

2018  

TOWN UTILITY RATES  

Effective January 1 

 

• Water     $4.28/cu 

• Sewer - Residential   $28.78 per month 

• Sewer - Commercial   $28.78 min - 8 cu 
      $3.87/cu water usage thereafter 

• Utility Delivery Fee   $37.75 per month 

• Loraas Curbside Pick Up   $19.75 per month 

Dundurn Fire & 

First Responders 

Stats                  

Jan - Dec 2017 

Fire:  7 

Medical: 36 

MVA:  6 

Other:  13 
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LIBRARIAN’S CORNER  -  BOOK REVIEW 

———————————— 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

22nd of the month 

All ads to be prepaid  

Please contact:    

• info@townofdundurn.ca 

• 306-492-2202 Ext 1 

• Or in person at the                 
Dundurn Town Office 

Prices: 

Classified Ad 

$30.00 for 6 months 

or  

$50.00 / year 
 

Business Card Ad      

$10.00 / month 

or  

$75.00 / year 
 

Other Advertising Rates 

1/8 page $10.00 

1/4 page $20.00 

1/2 page $30.00 

Full page $60.00 

MAYOR- PER VINDING  

Happy New 
Year every-
body, 
 
Here we are 

at the end of the year and get-
ting ready to start a new year. 
By the time this gets printed 
Christmas will have come and 
gone. I hope you had a 
blessed time over the Christ-
mas season.  
 
I hope you have taken the time 
to fill out the survey regarding 
a new rink. Check with the 
Town Office if you have any 
questions. 
 
We are in the process of     
getting some land across the 
highway annexed into the 
Town. The owners of the land 
requested the annexation as 
they have plans for develop-
ment on that land. 
 
It is nice to see the rink in full 
swing. Seems when I go for a 
walk with my dog that there is 
always someone at the rink. 
Good to see.  
 
I thought you might find the 
following story interesting. 
Here is a story about ten     
people who go to a restaurant 
every day to have dinner. The 
combined bill for all the meals 
totals $100 and they all agree 
to share the bill in the same 
proportion that taxes are paid. 
The first four -the poorest- 
therefore pay nothing. The fifth 

person has to pay 1 dollar, the 
sixth 3 dollars, the seventh 7 
dollars, the eighth 12 dollars 
and the ninth 18 dollars. The 
tenth, the richest of them all 
has to pay 59 dollars. 
 
That's how they eat together 
every day and they are all   
happy about the way the bill is 
shared. Right up to the time 
the restaurant manager      
decides to give them a rebate. 
“Since you are such good   
customers”, he says, “I am 
giving you a discount of 20 
dollars on your total bill." After 
this, a meal for ten people now 
costs $80. The group would 
like to continue to pay the bill in 
the same proportion taxes are 
paid. So the first four are not 
affected. They still do not have 
to pay.  
 
But what about the other six 
who pay? What should they 
do? How do you share the 
discount of 20 dollars so every-
one gets an equal share?  
 
Now you need to pay          
attention.  
 
They find out that $20 divided 
by 6 is $3.33. If they subtract 
that amount from each       
person's share, the fifth and 
sixth person get paid for      
eating. The manager suggests 
that the most reasonable way 
would be to reduce each    
person's bill equally so he sits 

down to calculate what each 
person's bill would be.  
 
The result is that the fifth    
person would also eat for free, 
the sixth person pay 2 dollars, 
the seventh person 5 dollars, 
the eighth 9 dollars, the ninth 
12 dollars and the tenth person 
pays 52 instead of 59. 
All six people get a lower 
amount to pay and the first four 
still eat for free.  
 
Then one of them starts to 
compare what each one has 
saved. They are standing out-
side the restaurant. “I only got 
1 dollar of the 20" says the 
sixth person, pointing to the 
tenth person, "but you got 7 
dollars. "Precisely" says the 
fifth person. "I saved only 1 
dollar. It is unfair that he got 7 
times as much as me". "That's 
true" says the seventh person. 
"Why should he get 7 dollars 
when I only got 2 dollars? The 
rich always have it better."  
"Just a minute", say the first 
four. “We got absolutely    
nothing. This system takes 
advantage of the poor." The 
nine people surround and beat 
up the tenth person.  
 
Next day he doesn't come for 
dinner, but the other nine sit 
down at the table and eat with-
out the tenth person. When the 
bill arrives they discover some-
thing......There's 52 dollars 
missing. Until next time, have a 
great day, eh? And God Bless 

Brothers Danny & Clay Gunn 
were brought up an ocean 
apart. Both served in the      

military, and both know how to 
kill, taking work as private    
military contractors and free-
lance “fixers”.   

But when they save a woman 
from an assassination attempt 
in the Nevada desert, it is they 
who become targets, stalked by 
a paramilitary team known only 
as The Presidents, under orders 
from the heart of government.  
To stay alive they must turn the 
tables, and become hunters 
once again. 

Young Adult Fiction 

Series 

In modern day London, two  
brilliant high school students 
meet.  A murder will bring them 
together.  The truth very well 
might drive them apart.  You 
know their names, now discover 
their beginnings. 
_________________________ 

“A quick-moving mystery      

distinguished by clear writing, 

memorable imagery, and some 

keen insights into human      

fragility”         Publishers Weekly 
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Making  

Theater  

Happen 
 

By Glenda Pryor 

 

 

 

 

 

Hanley High School’s Drama Club has 

started rehearsing for their upcoming 

play “Bluebeard’s Chamber” written by 

local playwright Leanne Griffin 

(pictured above). 

Leanne, who has a Master’s in Drama 

is passionate about performing and 

directing and has been doing so for the 

past 20 years.  Under her belt are 13 

Sask Drama Association awards for 

Best Overall Production at Regionals 

and 3 SDA awards for Best Overall 

Production at Provincials (The History 

of Dating 2006, Dust 2016, and The 

Hotel 2017). 

Leanne started writing her new play 

“Bluebeard’s Chamber” in June of 

2017.  She attended the Sage Hill  

Writing Retreat in Lumsden            

Saskatchewan in July and completed 

her first draft within 10 days, then    

immediately began to work on her  

second draft.  Leanne and her         

entourage of high school actor’s      

explained that “Bluebeard’s Chamber” 

alludes to the fairy tale of a man with a 

blue beard who has dark secret’s and 

is set in an escape room with a group 

of friends.  But they refrain from giving 

out too much detail about the play,  

only hinting that this year’s play will be 

a drama, but with elements of humour 

as well. 

As Leanne wrote the play she kept her 

six returning student actors in mind for 

the roles she created, and auditioned 

for the three remaining characters on 

November 20th.  The production has 

been a work in progress; rehearsals 

are underway, as well as stage       

production and teaching the new      

actors about motivation,                 

characterization, and blocking.  Hanley 

teacher Brandon Hutchinson is           

assisting Leanne with directing for the 

third year in a row. 

This years production is made up of 

nine actors and five techs from grades 

8 - 12. Their first performance is 

scheduled for March 12th at Hanley 

School with tickets sold at the door, 

and their second performance will be a 

Dessert Theatre on March 13th with 

pre-purchased ticket sales only. 

Main characters Hayden Pitzel and Lauren Griffin  read 

through their lines in a scene. 

Tech member Emily Collis prepares stage props and also 

runs lights for the production. 
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Santa’s visit with 

Timbit’s 

Photo Submitted by: 

Cassy Scott 

Santa made his appearance for 

the first Wolfpack initiation 

game Wolfpack Hunters vs the 

Wolfpack Pups, on December 

17th at the Dundurn Rink.  The 

two teams have been practicing  

since November focusing on 

their skills and will start their 

regular season in the New Year. 

                          

Pictured with the two teams and 

Santa are Wolfpack Hunter 

coach Bryan Briggs (left) &   

Wolfpack Pups coach Justin  

Higginbotham (middle).  
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RM REEVE - TREVOR REID 

Hello everyone and welcome to 2018, I 
hope everyone had a great Christmas and 
New Years. 
 

The year of 2018 is going to be a great 
year.  We, as a council, have put together 
a budget that focuses a lot on road         
improvement.  We have finalized the 

RM’s new official community plan that has 
been in the works for years.  It’s currently 
with the province awaiting their approval 
before we can implement it. 
 

The RM has continued to maintain a 
steady growth despite the down turn in 
the economy. 

We have a public meeting scheduled for 
the 16th of January and I hope to see as 
many of you there as possible. 

I will provide a detailed statement of 
2017, as well as our projected 2018 and 
our focus. 

Until then, enjoy your week and see you  
at the meeting. 

A wise man once said, “Life is like a box of 
chocolates, you never know what you’re 
going to get,”. Me being the ridiculous,   
argumentative Devil’s Advocate I am, I tend 
to enjoy disagreeing with every little state-
ment, although, when people say that life is 
a rollercoaster, I can’t help but agree. There 
are highs and lows, bumps and hills, fast 
parts and slow parts, unfortunately, there 
are no seatbelts to strap us in for the wild 
ride. The only thing you can do is hold on for 
dear life. 

Speaking from my experience, being new in 
Hanley, especially when you’ve never lived 
in a small town before, can be rather 
daunting. Depending on who you are, it 
could be the best or worst time of your life. 
Recently, Hanley Composite School had  
taken in an array of new student teachers, 
and I was curious to see how they’ve      

handled this chapter of their lives.  

Hanley Composite School is a drastic change 
from many other schools. An obvious differ-
ence is that it has a significantly less amount 
of people. When asked about his first 
thoughts about the school, Mr. Glendenning 
said, “When I first came to Hanley I was 
surprised by how small it was. I like the idea 
that students and teachers can have a close 
relationship and teachers can get to know 
their students on a personal level and act 
as mentors  and 
role models, not just instructors,” As a    
student in Hanley Composite School, I can 
vouch for this statement. With many of my 
teachers, I feel very comfortable talking to 
them about anything, ranging from        
questions in class to conversations on life 
itself, and I’m sure many other students feel 
the same.  

When you enter into new territory, you  
always have to be ready to adapt to every-
thing coming at you. It came pretty easy to 
these teachers. As I interviewed them, a 
couple specific words kept coming up. The 
first one was “Home”. Mrs. Button stated, “I 
just felt like I was at home when I got here. I 

feel almost spoiled to work in such a       
fantastic school. I don’t want to leave,” She 
wasn’t the only one who felt this way. Mr. 
Tkatch also remarked, “I felt natural and 
comfortable. The same feeling as when you 
go home,”  

Another word that kept reoccurring in my 
conversations was “Family”. Every single 
person I had talked to brought it up in one 
way or another. Ms. Gyourick mentioned, 
“When I was in second semester, I taught at 
a bigger, Saskatoon high school. I got lost in 
the school. I didn’t know the kids I was 
teaching. Here, I feel like everyone is       
family,” Mrs. Button also said, “When I first 
came, I remember thinking these kids are all 
going to change the world. There is a real 
big sense of family. Everybody is accepting 
of each other,” 

As their time in Hanley has come to a close 
for now, I asked the student teachers how 
being here has changed them. Mr. Glenden-
ning replied with, “The positive energy from 
the teachers and the closeness of the     
students really opened my eyes to the    
benefits of working in a small-town 
school. It made me realize that 
it is definitely somewhere I would like 
to work,” Mrs. Button’s perspective on small
-town schools changed as well. She said, “I 
would say the biggest thing is that my end 
goal was always to go back to the city, but 
since being here that has changed           
drastically. I would love to be able to stay 
here,” Even Ms. Gyourick commented, “I 
came here not thinking I was going to make 
the connections I did with people and I’m 
going to be really sad to leave. I see myself 
wanting to teach in a small-town as a result 
of Hanley,” 

Having student teachers in our school never 
fails to be a great experience for everybody 
involved. We would love to have them back! 
Though this may be the end of their time in 
Hanley, this will only be the beginning of 
their promising futures, and we hope to see 
them again soon!  

New Beginnings 
 

Story & Picture By 

Cameron Heo 

Hanley High School  

(L-R) Mrs Button, Mr Tkatch, and Ms Gyourik at the 2017 Hanley School Christmas 
Banquet. 
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GDB Imaging 
Photography and Photographic Services 

 

& 
 

Sunshower Garden Spirits 
Outdoor Garden Sculpture 

Sales and Classes 

www.smalltownart.ca 
smalltownart@sasktel.net  

Craig Owens (left) was once 

again the winner of this 

years Meatball Cook-Off 

which was held on December 

16 at Big Mur’s Tavern.  Gary 

Grady wasn’t too impressed 

that he lost to Craig...again, 

but the people cast their 

ballots and Craig’s meatballs 

were everyone’s choice!  

Congratulations Craig!  

And The Winner 

Is! 
Photo Submitted by: 

Tanya Richmond 

 

Attention  

RM of Dundurn and Dundurn Residents 

 

If you are planning a Controlled Burn, there is a 

24 hour Control Burn Reporting Line.  Your 

report will be entered into the CAD reporting 

system at the Provincial Dispatch Center and 

will help reduce unnecessary responses.  This 

line is monitored 365 days a year. 

1-866-404-4911 

Please Note:  If you have reported a control 

burn and it becomes out of control 

call 911  

and please inform them that you have a      

reported controlled burn that has now become 

out of  control.   

IMPORTANT! 

If you do not report a controlled burn and the 

Fire Department is dispatched, you will be  

invoiced for the response to your locations. 

We also ask that you provide this information 

locally, during regular business hours. 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8:00am - 4:30pm 

 

After Hours & Weekends please  contact: 

Ryan Bradley 

306-343-0484 

Tom Willms 

306-222-3839 

Brian Harrison 

306-492-7656 
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T H A N K   Y O U ! 

Hanley Culture Club 2018 would like to thank the communities of Dundurn & Hanley for their con-

tinued support.  Hanley 2018 Culture Club is made up of nine Grade 12 students who will travel to 

Italy, Germany, and Switzerland in March 2018 for a once in a lifetime  educational tour. 

Without the support of our community members this may not be possible.  Our 2018 group has 

finished fundraising and the 2019 group will be continuing to fundraise. 

HANLEY CULTURE CLUB 
2018 

Left to Right:  Laine Soshyski, Austin Englot, Wyatt Hildebrand, Wyatt Olyniuk, Tyler Halabi, 

Garrett Bursaw, Kaedan McPhee, Vaughn Pitzel, & Conor Prosofsky 

O
U

R
 T

O
U

R
 

ITALY GERMANY SWITZERLAND 

Culture Club 2019 consists of the following students: 
Kohl Bayer, Rylen Bellina, Brayden Cline, Chase Cory, Samuel Gogol, Kristine Jones Del Socorro, Ashton Hamilton, 

Justin Kloetz, Erich Lindenschmidt, Brook Moulding, & Jadyn Reiber 
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DUNDURN PRINCIPAL - CHERYLSHIELDS  

We have been very busy at Dundurn 
School this past month! Thank-you to 
the town for hosting our Christmas 
Program at the town hall where we 
had approximately 600 guests over 
two performances.  The Basket Raffle 
raised approximately $2 900.00 which 
covered the school K-6 Christmas field 
trip to Saskatoon! Thank-you to the 
SCC and ticket buyers for this memory 
making time.  

Thank-you to Brandyn Larocque and 
family for providing the cookie treat at 
our Outdoor Olympic Afternoon. Vera 
Falk provided oranges for all the chil-
dren in the school as a Christmas 
treat. We also, enjoyed a visit with 
Santa as he shared joy and sweet 
treats. Thank-you all, for your gener-
osity and thoughtfulness! 

We have benefitted from and enjoyed 
three interns from the U of S since the 
beginning of the school year in the K, 
1, and 2 classrooms. We wish them all 
the very best as they go back to clas-
ses in Saskatoon. Thanks to our excel-
lent Dundurn teachers for providing 

this mentoring opportunity.  

We are accepting registration for    
Kindergarten students (Born in 2013) 
for the 2018-19 school year. Please 
spread the word and contact the 
school to register/or for more          
information. Phone # 306-492-2050 or 
email: connie.lenard@spiritsd.ca 

Parent Information Session on Bullying 
- Jan. 24th at 3:30 in the school Library.  
Guest speaker – Ken Dueck. Common 
asked questions will be addressed 
such as: What is a bully? What is the 
best way to handle a bully situation? 
Please feel free to join us.  

Basketball Saskatchewan and Canada 
Basketball have partnered with the 
Dundurn School Community Council 
(SCC) to run the Steve Nash Youth  
Basketball program for grades 3-6. It’s 
a national initiative designed to       
develop fundamental skills, sports-
manship and a love for the game. For 
more information go to: 
www.basketballsask.com/snyb/
communities.  

The next SCC meeting is Jan. 17th   
(5:00 – 6:30). Everyone is welcome!   

Watch for updates on our playground 
as we move into Phase II of our       
Outdoor Learning Space! 

Important upcoming dates: 

Jan. 8    Classes Resume  

Jan. 10           Pizza – Hot Lunch 

Jan. 15 & 16  Persephone Visits the  
School 

Jan. 17           SCC Meeting                                 
(5:00 – 6:30)                  
Everyone Welcome!  

Jan. 24           Sub Lunch 

Jan. 24          Gr 4 & 5 Bully Protection 
Program – Ken Dueck  

Jan. 24          Bully Protection Parents   
Info Session (3:30)              
Everyone Welcome!  

Jan. 31 Preparation Day              
No Students 

 

Grade 1 students sing Santa Claus is Coming to Town at this years Christmas concert 

Photo Submitted by Cassy Scott 

mailto:connie.lenard@spiritsd.ca
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We don’t return to 
school until January 8th.  
That is going to make 
the month of January 
seem pretty short     
especially for those  
semestered classes that 
will have two and a half 

weeks to finish courses before final     
exams.  Best wishes to those senior     
students and please study hard! 

The end of the first half of the school year 
can be a reminder to the senior  students 

that the year is passing by quickly.  I want 
to offer any help I can to assist parents 
and students with figuring out how to 
plan for life after grade 12.  That might 
include helping to find online program 
information for post-secondary schools, 
how to start narrowing down choices for 
what to do, and also help preparing for 
apprenticeship opportunities including 
registering for the Youth Apprenticeship 
Program.    

scholarshipscanada.com and            
schoolfinder.com  are two of the new 

resources I’m directing students to use as 
well as the ever-popular                         
careercruising.com which still has a huge 
network of connections for personality 
profiles and interest inventories to match 
you to multiple career areas and then 
links to where students can attend to   
pursue those careers.  It’s never to late to 
start. 

Dates to remember: 

Jan 8  -  Classes Resume                            
Jan 25-30 - Semester 1 Exams (Gr 10-12) 
Jan 31 - PD Day - no school 

HANLEY PRINCIPAL  - CHRIS TUCKER 
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MLA BRONWYN EYRE 

I wish you and your 
family a very Merry 
Christmas. See you 
in 2018! 

December Report 
from the Legislature: 

During the fall sitting, our government 
moved to: 

• Fulfill its commitment to provide 

individualized funding to children under 
six with Autism Spectrum Disorder; 

• Improve the rate of organ donation 

in the province through a new program 
led by donor physicians; 

• Continue reducing health care  

administration costs through the     
consolidation of the province’s 12   
regional health authorities into a single 
Saskatchewan Health Authority; 

• Introduce legislation to facilitate 

the federal government’s legalization 
of the use of non-medical marijuana, 
even though the province continues to 

have concerns about the federal    
government’s rushed timetable; 

• Work with municipalities to allow 

ride sharing-services like Uber and Lyft 
to operate in Saskatchewan; 

• Amend The Privacy Act to allow 

greater protection against the          
unauthorized electronic distribution of 
intimate images; 

• Create a process to improve the 

disclosure of decisions made by the 
Office of Residential Tenancies 
(Rentalsman’s Office) to better protect 
the rights of both tenants and land-
lords; 

• Continue to improve internet and 

cellular coverage throughout rural   
Saskatchewan; 

• Introduce an Agriculture Value 

Added New Growth Incentive to attract 
more investment; and 

Introduce a new Seniors Education 

Property Tax Deferral Program that will 
give seniors with household incomes 
under $70,000 the option to defer the 
education portion of property tax on 
their homes. 

Our government also passed a bill  
allowing small business to pay less tax 
on more income. The bill extends the 
lower 2 per cent tax rate and gives 
employers greater incentive to hire 
more workers and invest in new capital 
here in Saskatchewan. 
 
Our government recognizes the     
enormous contribution small business 
owners make to Saskatchewan, and 
we will continue to stand up for them. 
 
These new tax measures mean     
Saskatchewan will soon have the high-
est small business income threshold in 
Canada, which builds on our govern-
ment’s record of creating one of the 
strongest investment climates in the 
country. We have achieved our     
province’s first-ever AAA credit rating 
and, over the last decade, have    
boasted some the strongest national 
job and wage growth of all provinces. 
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NEW TO THE COFFEE & SNACK RANCH 

WINGS 
509 1st STREET 

HANLEY SK  
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On December 16, Big Mur’s Tavern held 

their annual Christmas Carolling tour.  

During their tour they raised $711.00 

which Sobey gift cards were purchased 

and donated to a local church to be              

distributed anonymously to those in need. 

2017  

Carolling For a Cause 
Photos Submitted by 

Tanya Richmond 

Greeting the singers were Caper Grady, 
Alexandra Kozen-Bell, and Seger Grady 
pictured  with Tanya Richmond (left) 

On Dec 22, the whole school went 
on an exciting field trip.   The SCC      
rewarded the students for their hard 
work and energy during the       
Christmas concert by funding the 
school wide field trip.  The students 
celebrated their reward on the last 
day of school with Bowling and a 
Movie.  Your    donations towards 
the basket raffle helped fund the 
field trip. 

Every year we look forward to this  
festive field trip.  We appreciate the 
opportunity to continue the              
tradition.   

The teachers look forward to the 
“spare” time to bowl, while the        
students “strike” their way to New 
Years. 

We hope have a Holly Jolly        
Christmas! 

Bowling Fun for Students 
Submitted by Gr 6 Dundurn Students 

Katie, Emma, Ella, & Sydney 
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January 10, 2018 
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Coming Soon!  Sunshine Meadows new website 

Dundurn’s new development 

Don’t 
get 

caught 
in the 

cold 

24 Years of Serving the Communities of 
DUNDURN - HANLEY - KENASTON  

& BLACKSTRAP AREA 

306-380-3113 
blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 
Phil Sarich - Owner & Operator 

• Residential Furnace Repair & 
Replacement 

• Installation of Natural Gas Fire-
places 

• Installation of Hot Water Tanks 
• Boiler Repair & Inspection 
• Plumbing 
• Supply & Installation of Sheet 

Metal 
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Blackstrap Covenant 

Church 

Sunday 

10:00 am 

Dundurn Community 

Hall 

 

St. George Chapel 

Worship Practice 

Resumes 

17 January 2018 

17 Wing  

Det Dundurn  

Dundurn Gospel 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

108 - 3rd Avenue 

Dundurn SK 

 

Dundurn United 

Church 

Sunday 

11:15 am 

300 - 2nd Street 

Dundurn SK 

 

Pleasant Point    

Mennonite 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

RM of Blucher 

 

Religion 

Eating Establishments 

Big Mur’s Tavern 

Lunch & Dinner 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2369 

Friday Night’s 

Steak Supper 
 

 

 

 

 

Little Wok 

Vietnamese &  

Chinese Food 

306-492-2131 

Dundurn SK 

Mon to Friday  

11am - 7pm 

Sat & Sun  

4pm - 7pm 

Closed Tuesday’s 

Subway 

Mountainview Gas 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2666 

7am - 12 am 

 

 

 

 

 

The Coffee & 

Snack Ranch 

509 1st St  

Take Out 

Hanley SK 

Baking, Pizza 

306-544-3000 

Tues to Friday  

8am - 8pm 

Sat 2pm - 8pm 

Poor Gary’s Pub 

109 Lincoln St 

Hanley SK 

Eat In or Take Out 

306-544-1000 

11am - 12 am 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dundurn  

Restaurant 

Canadian Cuisine 

by George 

306-492-2256 

Dundurn SK 

Bkft, Lunch &  

Dinner 

Tues to Sun  

7am - 8:30pm 

Closed Monday’s 

BLACKSTRAP COVEANT CHURCH - PASTOR ANDY GILKINSON 

We don’t have many spaces in our 

year for reflection. However, many 

successful people know if they are 

to continue to be productive, there 

is a need for self-reflection. Bill 

Hybels said, “My biggest concern 

about leaders is their lack of       

reflection time. We stop asking 

who we are doing this work for, 

what kind of person we are becom-

ing, and whether what we’re doing 

is working.” Whether or not you 

would consider yourself a leader in 

your life, there is a need to 

“consider your ways,” as the proph-

et Haggai put it. Take a few mo-

ments to relax and consider the 

following        questions. 

 1. What brought you and  

others life this past year? – What 

are the things that you have done 

over the past year that brought you 

a sense of life and joy? For myself, 

this usually involves a combination 

of people and events. For example, 

this year I was able to watch my 

young son grow and develop from 

an infant into a toddler. I was also 

able to have a great vacation this 

summer with family members who 

we had not seen for some time due 

to distance. Regarding my work, I 

have seen people mature in their 

relationship with God. Consider 

how you might set your life up to 

spend more time in those areas 

that bring you joy. 

 2. What brought you and  

others pain this year? – Not all pain 

is bad. Pain can bring about some 

lessons and realizations that help 

us to be better spouses, parents 

and neighbours. I know that       

personally, I have made some  

mistakes in the past year that could 

have gone a lot differently if I 

changed my approach to the       

situation. Take some time to admit 

your wrongdoing to God and others 

and seek to bring restoration to 

whatever the situation is. 

 3. How can I live my life with 

Jesus more intentionally? – For 

some of you, this question may 

seem unrelated to real life.       

However, this is not how Jesus 

thought of it. Jesus said, “I have 

come that [people] may have life, 

and have it to the full” (John 

10:10). Jesus invites us to          

experience true living in himself. 

For some of you, this may involve 

going to or returning to church. For 

others of you, this may involve 

deepening your relationship with 

Jesus in prayer or Scripture      

reading. As we enter into 2018, let 

us consider our ways and            

experience more deeply the       

gracious and wonderful life that is 

found in Jesus. 
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Thall’s Service 

Hanley SK 

306-544-2512 

Journeyman Automotive 

Service Technicians 

thalls@sasktel.net 

Sunshine Garden Spirits 

Beginner Sculpture Classes 

Call Deborah Boehm 

306-492-2187 

WDL Consulting Services 

Walter D. Litke 

BRE, CSW, RSW 

306-492-2313 

Home 

306-220-9006 

Cell 

Notary Public 

Employee Relations 

Family & Personal  

Counselling 

 Blooming Tree Daycare 

Legal - Private - Insured Day 

Home in Dundurn 

306-717-9886 

bloomingtreedaycare 

@hotmail.com 

—————————— 

CSMFRC 

Central SK Military Family 

Resource Centre Inc. 

306-492-2135 

Ext 4266 

Available to Military &      

Civilian Families 

Monday - Friday 

7:00 am to 6:00 pm 

Gov’t subsidy may be    

available  

Located at 

17 Wing -Det Dundurn 

 

Investors Group 

Kam Barteski 

B. Comm, Consultant 

306-260-7189 

Cell 

306-955-9190 

Business 

Investors Group Financial 

Services Inc. 

Grasswood Park Esso 

Hwy 11 South 

306-373-1888 

Saskatoon SK 

Truck Stop - Parking - WiFi 

Smitty’s Restaurant 

6am - 10pm 

Everyday 

306-374-7266 
—————————- 
Husky Gas Station & 
Vern’s Pizza Place 
Food - Snacks - Gas 

1610 11th St West 

Saskatoon SK 

306-664-8800 
—————————— 

Mountainview Food & Fuel 

Hwy 11 South 

Dundurn SK 

Groceries - Gas - ATM 

Liquor - Lotto - Bait 

306-492-4911 

——————————— 

Trailbreak Esso 

703 Lincoln St & Hwy 11 S 

Hanley SK 

Fuel - Café - Snacks - Lotto 

306-544-2526 

Riel Trail Building  

Supplies Inc. 

All your building needs  

& more 

www.RTBS.ca 

Hwy 11 S & Tamke Road 

306-373-7827 

GDB Imaging 

Gary Boehm 

306-492-2187 

306-371-8855 

Cell 

smalltownart@sasktel.net 

www.smalltownart.ca 

Blackstrap Heating 

Phil Sarich 

306-380-3113 

blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

——————————- 

BRP Mobile 

HD Mechanic & Excavating 

306-492-7857 

Landscaping, Backfilling, 

Piles, Driveways, Topsoil, 

Irrigation, Trenching, Grav-

el, Sod & Snow Removal 

—————————— 

DH Plumbing 

Dale Sander 

306-260-3456 

For all your plumbing,     

heating, and air conditioning 

needs 

“Called the Rest, NOW call 

the Best” 

—————————— 

Tall Trenching 

Dave 

306-229-8402 

Supply & Installation of    

water pipeline and natural 

gas supply lines 

Over 30 YRS Experience 
 

Waylyn SIGNS 

waylynsigns@sasktel.net 

306-291-9474 

All kinds of signs: Cedar, 

Plywood, Aluminum,      

Magnetic, Coroplast, Decals, 

Logo’s & Graphics 

 

 

Used Blue Jeans 

Will exchange for  

50” x 60” Denim Quilt 

PHONE 

306-492-4674 

AUTOMOTIVE SERVICES 

CONSULTING 

DAY CARE 

FINANCIAL PHOTOGRAPHY 

SERVICES 

FUEL & CONVENIENCE 

SIGNAGE 

CLASSIFIED AD  

PLACEMENT AS SHOWN 

$30.00 FOR 6 MO’s OR  

$50.00 FOR A YEAR 

__________________ 

OPT FOR A  

BUSINESS CARD AD? 

$10/MONTH OR  

$75 FOR A YEAR 

WANTED 

CLASSES 

C L A S S I F I E D  A D S  

LUMBER 
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PUBLIC NOTICE 

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ALTER THE BOUNDARIES OF THE TOWN OF DUNDURN 
 

Pursuant to Section 56 of The Municipalities Act, 2005, public notice is hereby given that the Council of the Town of Dundurn  

intends to apply to the Minister of Government Relations to alter its boundary. 
 

The proposed alteration involves adding to the Town of Dundurn and withdrawing from the Rural Municipality of Dundurn No. 

314 the lands listed below and shown in bold dashed outline on Sketch “A” that forms part of this notice. 
 

Affected Lands: 

• That portion of Surface Parcel Number 119729481, lying outside of the boundaries of Town of Dundurn and located in the NW 

¼ Section 3, Township 33, Range 4, West of the 3rd  Meridian; 

• Surface Parcel Number 203341340 located in the NW ¼ Section 3, Township 33, Range 4, West of the 3 rd  Meridian; 

• Surface Parcel Number 203341351 located in the NW ¼ Section 3, Township 33, Range 4, West of the 3 rd  Meridian,  
 

as shown on Sketch “A” Below (note these lands are situated on the east side of Highway #11): 

Sketch “A” 

 

 
Reason for Alteration: 

The reason the Town is pursuing this boundary alteration is to provide for future commercial and light industrial growth and      

development for the Town.   
 

Public Inspection: 

Any person may secure information concerning the proposed boundary alteration by contacting the Dundurn Town Office located 

at 300 Third Avenue between the hours of 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM and 1:00 PM to 5:00 PM, Monday to Friday excluding statutory  

holidays. The office can also be reached by phone at (306) 492-2202. 
 

Any person who wishes to object to the proposed alteration may file a written objection with the municipal administrator by mail or 

by personal delivery, stating clearly their reason for their opposition on or before January 16 th, 2018.  A written objection can be 

filed with the municipal administrator at the following address: 
 

Town of Dundurn, Box 185, Dundurn, SK S0K 1K0 (or at: info@townofdundurn.ca)  
 

 

Public Meeting: 

The Council of the Town of Dundurn will hold a public meeting in the Council Chambers at the Town Office located at 300 Third 

Avenue on January 8th, 2018 at 7:00 PM to hear any person who wishes to make a representation relevant to the proposed          

alteration.  
 

Dated at the Town of Dundurn, Saskatchewan, this 11th day of December, 2017. 

Eileen Prosser, Administrator 

mailto:info@townofdundurn.ca
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TOWN & RM OF DUNDURN 

RM of Dundurn—2018 

Collection Schedule 


